[image: image1.wmf]
Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  2

DATE:  April 20, 2006
PROPOSED MOTION:  2006-0173
PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: A MOTION authorizing King County department of adult and juvenile detention to accept a donation for the juvenile welfare fund from the Puyallup Tribe of Indians; the value of this donation is one thousand five hundred dollars.

SUMMARY: The King County Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention operates one of the largest detention systems in the Pacific Northwest.  The department’s annual budget of $99 million ($119 million when jail health is added) and over 900 employees makes it one of the county’s largest departments.
The department’s juvenile division is responsible for the care and custody of youth who are detained in the Youth Services Center in Seattle. Youth are detained at the Youth Services Center for the following reasons: after an arrest for allegedly committing a criminal offense, on a warrant, remanded from court, to serve a sentence, or as part of an order sanctioning the youth for violating the terms of probation.  Non-offenders (truants, at-risk youth, children in need of services, or dependents) who violate a court order or are arrested on a warrant may also be detained.  The average daily population for detained youth is under 105 and about 80 youth involved in alternatives to secure detention.  Special programs for juvenile detainees are supported through the Juvenile Welfare Fund.
This proposed motion would allow the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention to accept donations on behalf of the Juvenile Welfare Fund.  King County employees are prohibited from soliciting donations; however, on occasion, local businesses wish to support various county programs and offer financial assistance.  According to the Board of Ethics “County employees are prohibited from accepting gifts unless authorized by the County Council or unless receipt meets the definition of gift as defined in 3.04.017(G).”  This motion provides the appropriate mechanism to accept the gift.
King County values community support and appreciates the donations from the Puyallup Tribe of Indians in the amount of $1,500 for the purpose of providing non-mandatory purchases to benefit detained youth.  Public funds may only be used to provide mandatory purchases of food and care items.  Approval of this motion will ensure that these donations are accepted and used to support the Juvenile Welfare Fund for items beyond the county basic supplies and equipment.  This would include such items as special art supplies, commissary items (lotions, shampoo, etc.) and recreation equipment.
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Motion 2006-0173
